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Dear Parents and Carers

What a couple of weeks it has been at Underhill!

National Sports Week was fantastic and the children really enjoyed trying a wide range of different activities. The visit to
the Tennis club was a particular success and the children loved playing on a real clay tennis court. We finished the week
with EYFS Sports Day and it was marvellous to see all our budding track and field athletes giving it their all! Thank you
to all the parents and carers for your support and help over the week.

Following on from National Sports Week, it was the Stone X Athletics Meet on Wednesday. Our team did absolutely
brilliantly, coming 4th overall and just 27 points off the top spot! We are very proud of all of them not only for the effort
they put into the events but their sporting and supportive attitudes to all their competitors. 

Year 6 are enjoying a very busy last half term at Underhill. The rehearsals for the production are in full swing and
Enterprise Week has been a great success. The children worked very hard putting their stalls together, and we really
appreciate how many of you stopped to visit and buy from them. So far, everyone has made a profit! On Monday, a group
of 30 of our y6 girls went to the RAF museum for a STEM day. It was a really interesting day with loads of excellent
activities to try. We hope all the girls are feeling inspired and encouraged to get more involved in science, maths,
technology and engineering. 

This week has been Refugee Art week and the children have been exploring the refugee experience through a wide range
of art activities. They have demonstrated real sensitivity and skill in expressing how it must feel to experience being a
refugee and to think about how important feeling safe and secure where you live is.

A team of 4 year 5 children went to the QE Boys Primary challenge on Tuesday and they were victorious! The
competition is between several local school and comprised of 5 rounds of English and Maths challenges. We came 5th,
1st, 2nd, 1st and 2nd and were crowned the overall winners. Well done our brilliant team!

Last night our school choir performed at the Barnet Music festival and were amazing! They gave their all to the
performance and we couldn't be prouder. Thank you to everyone who went along last night to support our wonderful
singers!

Please can we remind you about parking safely around the school and ensuring that your car engine is turned off while
you are waiting. We have had complaints again from local residents about people sitting in their cars with the engines
on. In one instance, this was for over an hour. It is only fair that as part of this community we are behaving respectfully
and safely to all its members. Thank you!

Have a great weekend,

Jennie Reed and Nicola Hayles
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Class
Attendance Last week This

week

Beech 98.33% 95.83%

Maple 98.08% 96.09%

1 Willow 93.46% 90.6%

2 Birch 99.26% 97.94%

2 Chestnut 94.81% 94.96%

3 Cedar 96.43% 94.69%

3 Hornbeam 93.08% 91.88%

3 Yew 88.97% 84.9%

4 Cherry 98.28% 93.1%

4 Larch 95.67% 93.61%

5 Holly 97.58% 98.22%

5 Laurel 97.22% 96.91%

5 Sycamore 97.27% 97.98%

6 Ash 98.03% 91.04%

6 Elm 91.88% 90.97%

6 Hawthorn 95.62% 91.06%

Total 94.18% 93.22%

House Last Week This Week

Air 94.83% 94.51%

Fire 95.33% 92.58%

Earth 93.65% 93.8%

Water 92.9% 92.09%

Attendance
Absence

Please remember any absences need to be reported daily to
attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net

Or via the school website
https://underhillschool.co.uk/attendance-1

Absences before and after a school holiday may be liable to a fixed
penalty notice from Barnet Education welfare team unless medical

evidence is provided
Please complete an Absence request form

https://forms.gle/JK1N3J7hzv2FR1fJ6 for any planned absences of
more than 1 day

Attendance

95-100%  Target for all pupils
90-95% Monitored by school, meeting arranged with teacher
85-90% Invited in for meeting with Heads and attendance

Referral  Education Welfare Officer may come at any stage and will
depend on individual circumstances/case

If you would like a meeting to discuss your child’s attendance please
call the school office

House Attendance  
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IMPRESSIVE PERFORMANCE AT STONE X BOROUGH PRIMARY
ATHLETES

Excitement and team spirit were in full swing as 42 enthusiastic children represented
Underhill School at the annual Borough Primary Athletes Event, competing against 15
other schools in a range of athletics disciplines. Our team were full of passion,
determination and huge talent.
In the field events, which included shot put, long jump, vortex and speed bounce, our team
demonstrated strength and technique, earning a well-deserved second place overall. The
team also secured second place in the golf event. However, the highlight of the day came
during the relay races, where our speed and coordination earned us overall first place.

Highlight individual events:
Year 5
Vortex boy and girl - 1st Place
Year 6
Vortex boy -1st Place
Vortex girl -3rd Place
Long Jump boy- 1st Place
Long distance race boy and girl - 2nd and 3rd Place

Thanks to outstanding performances and effort, our school achieved an impressive 4th
place overall out of 16 participating schools—a testament to the hard work, preparation,
and team spirit shown by every child. We are incredibly proud of all our participants for
their effort, dedication, and sportsmanship throughout the day. Thank you to all our
parents and carers who came to support on the day.

CLUBS
Next week (Monday 30th June-Friday 4th July) is the last week of staff led clubs, thank
you to all the members of staff who have given up their time and offered their skills to
run a club for free.

Woody's multisports club finishes on Tuesday 8th July
Rotimi's basketball finishes on Wednesday 9th July
Please check the website for all the external paid for clubs finish dates.

Underhill School and Children’s Centre



Underhill School and Children’s Centre

What's been happening at Underhill this fortnight ?
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Please take note of the following dates for your diary. All calendar and term date information
can be found on our school website here - https://underhillschool.co.uk/term-dates-and-
calendar 
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